

VOLUME 10, No. 4

Adar I 5727

MARCH, 1967

IR. SISTERHOOD CHARTERED

In keeping with the dynamic new look at Magen David Yeshivah another new Auxiliary was formed this season and is already popping with activity. It is made up primarily of young marrieds who combine the Vigor and Energy of youth with the serious minded motivation of Adults. We asked them to let BULLETIN readers know all about themselves. Here's the story.

PLANNING AHEAD

By Diana Hoffstein

A few girls got together and the conversation soon enough drifted around to the when and where of our children. **When** they grow up **Where** are we going to send them to school. Naturally, our first thoughts were of Magen David Yeshivah.

Since we all agreed that we want the best for ours—we also agreed that we want to get it ready.

Magen David open wide your big alass doors!

Here comes the Jr. Sisterhood!

We are planning various functions, all interesting, and many original and unique. Such as: a Cocktail Party-Fashion Show (with Husbands): Monthly matinees; Family outings; Syrian Cookery classes; lectures, et cetera.

Watch for us at the Feb. 28th Tea.

We're putting on an **Original** Skit. We were told it's outstanding.

The newly elected Jr. Sisterhood Officers are:

Recording Secretary Gloria Bijou Corr. Secretaries Eileen Missry Viviam Krajem

Everyone is welcome. Interested? Call ES 5-3643; NI 5-1328; or any of the girls you know.

Gymnasium Program Available

Mir Yeshivah H.S. Gives Gym

Keeping in mind that physical fitness should be an integral part of our children's education, the Athletics Committee of the Yeshivah's Father's Club have worked out a well balanced athletic program.

Volunteer supervisors, led by Athletics Committee Chairman David Tawil, conduct a variety of athletic activities every Sunday afternoon. These include such body-building activities as calisthenics and tumbling, and a wide variety of competitive athletics, such as basketball, volleyball, foot racing, et al.

Attesting to the enthusiastic reception of the program is the more than

200 children who attend each of the sessions despite the fact that attendance is optional.

In a true demonstration of brotherhood, the authorities of the Mir Yeshivah have allowed us the use of their spacious and completely up-todate gymnasium, including **all** its athletic equipment and appurtenances.

We are especially grateful to Rabbi Shraga Moshe Kalmanowitz, Rosh Yeshivah, and to Rabbi Joseph Klein, High School Principal.

The Sunday Gym sessions will continue to the end of March, when the program will be transferred outdoors. See photos page 5.

YESHIVAH DINING ROOM, KITCHEN TO BE DEDICATED

The long awaited completion of the Yeshivah's kitchen and dining room is finally at hand. The facilities, completed at a cost of \$50,000.00, places 'Magen David's student lunch program at the top, along with the leading Yeshivot in the city.

The modernization and construction of the dining room and kitchen was done by the **Community Advancement Committee**, aided and guided by Steven Shalom.

The kitchen is a showcase of modern equipment, all gleaming bright with stainless steel and gently humming motors. Everything from the Kempolite floor to the sonic ceiling represents the ultimate in design and beauty.

The dining room, too, is a masterpiece in taste and eye appeal. The deep, rich mahogany panelling is set off by the soft green tile floor to give a cheerful, almost gay, atmosphere to the huge room.

The dining room will seat the entire Yeshivah student body of four hundred at one time.

The Yeshivah committee announced that these facilities will be auctioned off on Shabbat morning, April 1, to the highest charitable bidder. The successful bidder will have the option of naming the facilities after a departed loved one.

This, the Committee pointed out, is truly a z'hut because the schools four hundred children will be reciting two thousand B'rahot daily to the z'hut of the purchaser and of the person in whose sacred memory it has been named.

Pre-auction bids are being taken by Leo Esses, LO 4-1050; Isaac Gindi, 679-0550; Sonny Gindi, DE 9-0497; and Ralph Tawil BR 9-0527.

Magen David Yeshivah COMMUNITY BULLETIN

50 Avenue P Brooklyn, N. Y. 11204 Telephone: BE 6-6587

Editor Tunee Goldman Editorial

Consultant Rabbi M. Greenes Publication

Chairman Joseph Ashear STAFF

Joy Rahmey Phyllis Shams Sally Shweky

ADVERTISING MANAGER Advertising Manager .. Selma Cohen ES 5-9288

Circulation Manager Ceil Tobias

Best Wishes For A Speedy Recovery

The Executive Board, Faculty, Fathers Club and Parents Association of Magen David Yeshivah extend sincerest wishes to Rabbi David Bitton for a speedy convalescence.

Those of us who have worked so intimately with him over the past ten years know his deep devotion to our school and appreciate his tireless efforts to make our Yeshivah one of the finest in the city. Thanks to Rabbi Bitton's planning and leadership Magen David is recognized as one of the top yeshivot whose graduates are welcomed in all High Schools.

His love of perfection makes Rabbi Bitton the perennial student. Not satisfied with the diplomas and "S'mihas" he earned at schools and yeshivot here and abroad, he always continued his education at night. He was awarded the B.A. degree from Brooklyn College less than two years ago and is continuing at N.Y.U. towards an M.A. and Ph.D. in Education, his chosen field. In keeping with his character, all this is being done in a quiet, modest manner.

We all miss you, Rabbi, and we hope to see you back real soon.

T.G.

We are happy to acknowledge generous contributions to Magen David Yeshivah in honor of the Fiftieth Wedding Anniversary of Mr. and Mrs. Isaac Shalom, by:

Joe and Celia Esses Moe and Linda Maleh Abe and Cheryl Shalom

@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@

Registration Now Open For Sept. 1967 School Year For Nursery, Kindergarten, First Grade and Higher CL 9-2827

RABBI M. BERKOWITZ SERVES AS ACTING PRINCIPAL

Rabbi Mordecai Berkowitz of Far Rockaway, has kindly consented to come in and help us by serving as acitng principal of the Hebrew Department until Rabbi Bitton's return. He has visited the classrooms and met with the teachers and has had several conversations with individual students. Parents can rest assured of the continuing efficiency and high quality of the school and know that a competent eye is hovering over the classes and hallways.

In an interview with Rabbi Berkowitz, he was asked to portray his thoughts in connection with the coming holiday of Purim. He remarked: "Mordecai lo yichra ve lo yishta-have!"—"And Mordecai will not kneel and will not bow down" to Haman, Interestingly, this is written in the future tense although it concerns a past occurrence.

"Why? The answer is that there is a perennial message here. All future Mordecais, one who is not obsequious, one who will not prostrate himself to the pressures of the day but one who carries his Jewish heritage with pride and dignity will maintain their staunchness, pride and tenacity in the face of all adversities, be they physical or spiritual."

Roaming through the Magen David Yeshivah, Rabbi Berkowitz has the impression that we are creting Mordecais of this caliber. In American Jewish life Haman ideologies come in various garbs. The voungster and adolescent has to have intelligence and knowledge in order to counteract these almost insidious onslaughts.

Experience has proven that only a thorough Jewish Education can be the antidote to all these inimical influences. How is this developed? Only through study of Torah-Chumash, Nabi, Gemorrah, traditions, etc., which we inculcate here.

RABBI HECHT'S IN THE DIGEST!

We wonder how many of the community noticed our Rabbi Abraham Hecht's name in the February issue of the Readers Digest. In an article titled "A Victory Over the Smut Peddlers?", his views are quoted as an American religious leader, and as the President of the Rabbinical Alliance of America.

Science Fair This Month

Our students are actively preparing exhibits for the science fair held annually at M.D.Y. The exhibits reflect the work in the classroom as well as individual interests of the

The exhibits may be the work of a single child, a group, or a class and they are then displayed for all to see.

Although emphasis is on projects made with inexpensive materials where no large outlay of money is involved, it is simply amazing to see the creativity of our students. It is to the credit of our Science Department that our youngsters are such accompilshed "learners" and

SCHOOL LIBRARY **ESTABLISHED**

Mr. B. Weiss, working with mothers of our Parents Association, has established a lending library for the use of our students. We have valuable sets of reference books which the students are encouraged to use in school and have now a collection of beautiful brand-new English story books — fiction and non-fiction which the students can borrow to read at home. The selection of titles is very fine and in excellent taste.

A committee of women under the chairmanship of Julie Cohen, have made pockets and cards for each book and have set up a system of index cards to keep track of each one. Many thanks go to Carol Azar, Evelyn Cohen, Frieda Kassin, Verna Moel, Claire Salem and Lily Shweky for their time and work in establishing this system.

Note: We need a donation of a wagon or sort-of tea cart on which to place the books and wheel them from room to room so the children can make their selection. Can you help us? Please call CL 9-2827 if you would like to donate one. It's vital.

The school's Library will gladly accept donations of new books as well as donations of used books in absolutely perfect condition. If you want to make the donations in someone's name, this will be done.

Tuition payments received on time are twice as meaningful. Please pay your tuition on time.

Edward Shabot Chairman, Tuition Committee Tamanaaaaaaaaaaaaaaaa

JOURNAL CAMPAIGN PROGRESSING CHAIRMAN CALLS FOR "MORE MOMENTUM"

The advertising figures for the Journal Campaign now stand at about the one third mark, which is certainly an encouraging start. Commenting on these figures Joe A. Esses, Journal Chairman, said, "We have every anticipation of meeting our goal of \$36,000. This is based on the premise that the rate of progress in any campaign picks up momentum as it goes along."

In a report letter sent to all committee members and workers he called for such increased momentum, "to assure the success of the drive."

PACE-SETTERS

Here are the top producers in our Chai Journal drive. Each has sold at least \$250 worth of ad space or more than five ads.

Join the Chai pace-setters. Do your part and have your name listed.

MATH PROGRESS

Class 3 S-208 was observed by Mr. Weiss. He wanted to see its progress in math. This was an impromptu, unscheduled visit. The new math stresses meaningful procedures rather than learning by rote. The new terminology; line, line segment, numeral, figure; shapes such as circle, square rectangle triangle; fractions; how to solve a problem; how to find a missing number; the relation between addition and subtraction, and addition and multiplication, all were understood and the answers were quickly and eagerly forthcoming.

Compositions Lauded

Mr. Weiss also complimented the class on its compositions, written in cursive handwriting. We are proud of their appearance as well as their content. He wants them displayed on the bulletin board in the hall. The children have done research on the lives of famous Jewish people who lived after Biblical days, notably in our time. The reports have been read to the class with the result that everyone is proud of the contribution of Jews to the culture of the world of today.

Everyone has a library card and makes use of the library books brought to class. In reading lessons, the stress is on Thinking and Understanding.

Our mural on the early settlers was so outstanding Mr. Weiss wants it kept for future use at Thanksgiving time. Even at recess, character training is developed when the two teams "The Magens" and "The Davids" play punch ball. It is important to learn how to associate with others, to accept defeat or victory gracefully.

Now at the half way mark of the school term, we take recognition of what has been accomplished and go forth hopefully to greater results by the end of the year.

Mrs. Snyder

\$250.00 OR MORE

Sam Anteby	\$ 250.00
Reene Dweck	333.00
Eddie Esses	1,433.00
Joe A. Esses	1,900.00
David Franco	268.00
Sonny Gindi	250.00
Joe Gindi	250.00
Jack Honon	250.00
Sam Laniado	475.00
Moe Maleh	486.00
Cookie Seruya	478.00
Ralph Setton	297.00
Eddie Shabot	284.00
Henry Shalom	825.00
Eddie I. Sitt	250.00
Leon Sutton	250.00

MORE THAN FIVE ADS

Eli D. Cohen
Joe Cohen
Mickey Laniado
Jack Shalom
Harry Shweky
Dave Sutton
Joseph Tawil

Share Your Simha With Your Friends Through Our Mabrouk Column

Mabrouk Announcements \$3.00

MABROUK

Mr. and Mrs. Irving Mahana on the marriage of daughter, Leslie, to Isaac Sultan, February 5th at Shaare Zion.

Mrs. Jacob Kairy on marriage of son, Julius, to Marsha Beyda, March 5th, at Aperion Manor.

Mrs. Rachel Hanon announces the marriage of her daughter Beckie to Allan Rosenblatt. Beckie is a graduate of Magen David Yeshivah.

Monday Night Lectures at the Congregation:

The Monday night lecture series sponsored by the Father's Club of Magen David Yeshivah, now convenes regularly every Monday night at the Shaare Zion Congregation—Rabbi's Office.

DIRECTOR'S COLUMN

By Rabbi Moshe Greenes

First and foremost in our minds these days is the Journal Campaign. The Yeshivah will be depending on the income from Journal ads to help meet its operational budget, including payrolls, through the spring months. Every parent, every community member, should place his own ad—and solicit the ads of business and social contacts. So very much depends on it.

It has long been understood that it takes more than the three R's to produce a well rounded, personable student. It is axiomatic by now that the peripheral subjects, be it needlework for the girls, or shop for the boys, play an important role in the personality development, and according to some pedagogues even in the intellectual development of the student.

It is the firm policy of our School Board to give the Magen David student every possible advantage. In keeping with this policy I have been meeting with our devoted and capable principal, Mr. Barney Weiss, and with representatives of the parents association. Together we are working out a full range of such courses to be included in the school curriculum.

Among these are: swimming, gym, home economics, arts and crafts, shop, needle work, and others. This does not mean they will all materialize, nor does it mean that they can be started this late in the school year. We are still in the exploratory stages, but I am sure we will be in a position to launch some of the courses this term and the others in September.

The enthusiasm generated by our new committee has fired the imagination of a group of wonderful young ladies, most of whom, I understand, are still in their twenties. They have organized themselves into an independent body—Jr. Sisterhood—and work closely with the Sisterhood. I guess the new look at Magen David is really taking root.

"The finest gift you can give your child is a Yeshivah Education." Register him/her NOW CL 9-2827

> Nursery - Kindergarten and Grades

The Homework Dilemma

(Excerpts From Remarks by Dr. Morris B. Gross, Magen David Yeshivah's school

psychologist)
"I feel my nerves tightening as soon as I hear that school bus driving up. The evening hours are absolutely murder . . . home work is just a constant ordeal."

This mother's lament is not unusual and the question is whether

the ordeal is worth it.

Actually, homework serves two vital purposes. First, since there simply aren't enough hours in the day for all that has to be learned and exercised, homework is an important supplement to the learning-at-school hours. But it serves another purpose also. To give the child a healthy attitude towards learning. Making his home as well as his school—the parents as well as the teacher—academic entities in his young life.

In sum, schools cannot do the job alone. In the few hours and months allotted to them, teachers cannot possibly transmit the vast amount of knowledge and the complex intellectual skills that are necessary for survival today. If parents do not provide the attitudes and preparation required for formal schooling, then teachers simply cannot succeed. If children are prepared at home, then the school hours become meaningful and productive. A teacher can do no more than build on the foundation supplied by the home. If the home is bare, remiss, and inadequate, then the teacher's burden is excessive. It is only within effective cooperation between the two-home and school -that a child can receive the mental sustenance he needs.

Inquiring Reporter . . .

For this issue I questioned the fourth graders about their favorite Torah stories and what they teach us. All the students were quite knowledgeable as to the details of the stories and amusing with the morals, as you will read presently.

Ezra Grazi

My favorite is the Legends of Kina Solomon. The King was very wise and never lost a chess game until he played with a man who cheated when Solomon's back was turned. In another episode Solomon overheard some thieves plotting to rob him so he disguised himself and told the thieves he could lead them to the money. The room they thought held the wealth turned out to be a prison cell. After telling this story to the man who had cheated at chess, he also confessed his guilt. The moral is "Don't cheat or steal because you will always get caught.

Allan Sasson

I like the story of Joshua at Jericho. Joshua sent two men to spy on Jericho. While soldiers were looking for them they hid in the house of Rahav. They told Rahav her house would be spared in the fighting if she hung α red string from her window. After marching around the city 7 times, on the 7th day, the Cohanim blew the shofars and the walls sank into the ground. I think the moral is that Hashem helps losers to become winners if they deserve it.

Henry Dweck

The story of Noah is my favorite. Hashem wanted to destroy Canaan because everyone was bad. He told Noah to build an ark. Noah put tar

around it so it wouldn't fall apart. He brought on board two of each kind of non-kosher animal, and seven of each kosher species! Everyone was killed by the floods but Noah's ark landed safely on a mountain. The moral is that if you believe what you are doing is right, then you will have the power to succeed.

Rochelle Tawil

Abraham and Isaac is my favorite story. Hashem told Abraham to sacrifice his son Isaac. Hashem wanted to test Abraham because the angels said he really did not love G'd. Abraham was ready to sacrifice Isaac when an angel came down and held back his hand.

From this story, I learned that when Hashem tells us anything we should always do it.

Renee Harari

I like the story of Joseph. Joseph's father favored him over his other sons and this made them all very jealous of him. They sold Joseph as a slave and eventually he was put in jail. The moral of the story is that a father shouldn't favor one son over the others.

Merlene Anteby

My favorite is the story of Adam and Eve. Hashem made the first man and from Adam's rib he made a wife for him. He told them not to eat from the Tree of Knowledge. But when a snake came down from the tree and told Eve to take an apple she disobeyed G'd.

Because of this they had to leave the Garden of Eden. The moral of the story is that you cannot hide from G'd. Phyllis Shams

Spectacular U.J.A. Rally Planned!!

The opening Rally of the Women's Division of the United Jewish Appeal will be held on Thursday, March 9th, at 10:00 A.M. at the New York Hilton Hotel.

This year's program is one of the most exciting in U.J.A. history! Baron Guy de Rothschild will be presented the Eleanor Roosevelt Memorial Award by Mr. Andrew Goodman, Chairman of the Campaign and President of Bergdorf Goodman. Also, the Honorable Avraham Harman, Israel's Ambassador to the United States will address the Rally. Other distinguished guests will be there too! This will really be a "day to Remember".

There will be No Solicitation of Funds; admission is Free but by ticket only. Those interested in tickets, please call: MRS. ALICE SHALOM - DE 8-0771 or SARAH MIZRAHI — DE 6-0596. Free transportation will be provided for all who wish to attend. Please call for a lift.









Some random shots of our lower classmen taken during a gym session at Mir H.S. Gym. Left to right: 1. The Free Shot; 2. Do it the Coach says, and 3. plain old-fashioned foot racing. (See story Page 1)

CHIT - CHAT OF THE SCHOOL

Factory Tours

This year we have arranged for children of the 3rd, 4th, 5th and 6th grades to visit the Horowitz-Margareten factory to watch them make matzohs for Passover. They will see the process from the time the tons of flour are mixed with the gallons of water until the baked matzohs are pulled piping hot from the ovens. Free samples are usually distributed to all

School Photos

Photos of each child will be taken March 1st for sale to the parents, at low prices. Photos are in natural color. Girls are requested to wear colorful clothes and boys to be neatly dressed and pressed. These photos usually come out very well and parents are pleased to have them as a reminder of how their children looked in school.

Snacks Available For 1st & 2nd Graders

Afternoon snacks of cookies or sandwiches and milk are available to children who feel the need for something extra. The charge for the snacks is a minimal sum of \$10.00 per term for these snacks. Anyone wishing to join this program now can still do so. Please send the \$10.00 to the child's teacher and we will make the follow-up arrangements.

COPY FOR THE NEXT ISSUE OF THE BULLETIN SHOULD BE SUB-MITTED TO THE EDITOR NO LATER THAN MARCH 15th, IN TIME FOR OUR PASSOVER ISSUE.

Classes On The Move

In keeping with precedents, the 8th grade—the graduating class—of Magen David is often given special treats to celebrate their seniority. This year, at the end of January, they were permitted to attend a matinee of "Fiddler On The Roof", at a special reduced rate. The experience was a wonderful one and everyone had a magnificent time.

Also planned for the seventh and eighth grades is a trip to Washington, March 12, 13 and 14. The trip is well supervised and planned; all meals, accommodations and sight-seeing are taken care of in advance. Our seniors look forward to this outing and parents, too, appreciate its educational and cultural value.

Goodies For Passover Being Sold

The Parents Assoc. is offering for sale Barricini Chocolates and Candies for Passover as well as Kauith Passover products including Macaroons of all types, Cake Mixes, Mixed Nuts, Hard Candies, etc. at prices comparable to or lower than store prices. In addition, we will service every order that we receive and see to it that the items ordered are delivered to the homes in time for the holiday.

All orders must be accompanied with a check to cover the amount of order. Order blanks will be mailed to you and orders may be sent to the school with children or left at the office. Please cooperate with us on our annual sale of Passover products and help us to raise funds for our P.A. You will be doing a good deed at the same time that you are helping yourself. Chairman of this sale is Frieda Kassin. Call BE 2-8594.

TEENAGE TIDBITS

by Joy Rahmey

The "big snow" hit us all in different ways, particularly those kids enrolled in the spring term of the Drivers Education Course. We were excited and anxious to venture out on our first driving lesson, but unfortunately we couldn't go far because of the hazardous conditions. Some of our future drivers are Jeff Chabot, Irving Feldman, Irwin Gindi, Trina Haddad, Steve Nesser, Hayward Shalom, Eddie Shamah, Irwin Shamah.

Jacqueline Jemal has aspirations of being in the theater. She displayed her many talents of dancing, singing, and acting in the Lafayette High School Sing. She is also starring in the school varsity show.

This January many students filed out of their high school doors for the last time. These January grads worked hard and doubled up in several classes in order to receive their diplomas six months sooner than their classmates. Congratulations to Chuck Abadi, Marcelle Abody, Ronnie Esses, Vicki Levy, Sophie Rudy, Mike Senior, Leslie (Mahana) Sultan, Mozelle (Saff) Tobias, Esther Sutton.

"It's a mod, mod, mod world." Mini skirts, neon colors, and the safari look will give you just a glimpse of Spring '67. The fashion show, sponsored by the Young Adults of Shaare Zion, will feature male and female mannequins from our own pace-setting community.

Anyone interested in corresponding with a Syrian penpal? We have been receiving letters from some community members who live in other parts of the United States. If there is any interest in this project, please contact me at ES 5-4283.

COMMUNITY-WIDE NEWS

Shaare Torah News

Midwood Manor residents have organized a group to help combat crime in the area, and are active under the name of Midwood Manor Civic Association, Mr. Joe Gindi has been elected Vice President of this group. Also, many members of our Synagogue have joined, and we hope that in the future we will have even more supporters for this very important work.

We are happy to announce there was a good turnout at the Synagogue on January 31st.

Tunie Sutton, retiring president of the Ladies Auxiliary, was presented with a gift in appreciation of her

Art Classes: We have arranged for an excellent teacher to give lessons on Wednesday afternoons. For further information call Dianne Haddad ES 6-4657.

Music Promenade at Lincoln Center June 1st. There are still some tickets available. Please call Sarina Shalom DE 8-6924.

B'NAI B'RITH NEWS

Winter is drawing to a close and spring brings thoughts of summer bathing. B'nai Brith's membership tea and seaside fashion show is a winning combination. Sara Antebi and Marie Harari are co-chairing the March 21 meeting. Fashions are from the Wembdon Shoppe and Esther Shalom heads the refreshment committee.

B'nai Brith events to watch for— Annual party for the Sephardic Home for the Aged—A matinee theater party—A children's play during spring vacation.

LETTER TO THE EDITOR

Dear Editors

On behalf of the Ahava VeAhava Congregation, I would like to thank the Magen David Yeshivah and the Community Bulletin for printing the article "Welcome to the Egyptian Community," in its December issue.

However, I would like to point out that you omitted mentioning the aid that MR. CHAS. SEROUYA gave us in helping us found our congregation. We now would like to thank him publicly for the big help he was and for all his continuing aid.

> Thank you, Mr. Joseph Hamoui, Director

Calendar of Events

Carch 14, Tues.: Card Party, 1:00 P.M., at the Shaare Zion.
Sponsored by Sephardic Division of Mizrachi Women.
Refreshments Donation March 14, Tues.: Card Party, Refreshments. Donation, \$1.50.

March 29, 1 P.M., Ahi-Ezer Ladies Aux. Card Party at Shaare Zion Cong. Refreshments. Donation, \$1.50.

April 4, U.J.A. Luncheon at Shaare Zion Cong. at 12

AHI-EZER NEWS

by Estelle V. Marcus

Due to the Fabulous White Snow storm we had, our Fabulous White Elephant Sale had to be postponed until April. Remember it while you're doing your spring cleaning. Further details will be announced in the near future

March 6, will be our next meeting

at the home of Olga Levy. Coming!! April 2!! "Fiddler On The Roof"!!

Any girls and boys between the ages of 10 and 16 interested in performing, please be at 2433 Ocean Parkway (Ahi-Ezer Yeshiyah) on Sundays at 2:00 p.m. for tryouts and rehearsals. Hurry! Many parts of this lavish production have already been given out. It's not too late to try your talent. We have a professional producer, director and now it's up to you to participate. All talent from the entire community is welcome, not just Ahi-Ezer members. Mothers, if you think your child has hidden talent, this is the time to bring it out. Bring them down or send them with their friends, but make sure they try out.

Our ladies classes in Art, Home Decorating, and Catering have proved to be a great success. Those who have not paid your membership dues, please do so at your next class.

SHAARE ZION CONG. Spring Registration For Girls School

SHAARE ZION **GIRLS** SCHOOL has declared February "Spring Registration Month." The school convenes every Tuesday and Thursday afternoons—4 to 6 P.M., at the Young Israel of Ocean Parkway between Ave. R and Kings Highway.

Girls from 6 to 12 years are eligible. The children receive a basic knowledge of Hebrew reading and writing, Bible, Jewish History, laws, customs and ceremonies.

In addition, holiday celebrations are held for the students at the school. On TU BISHVAT each girl received a bag of Israel fruits, nuts and candies. They were taught the meaning and significance of the holiday which they celebrated with songs and dance.

You may register your daughter in the office of the

SHAARE ZION CONGREGATION 2030 Ocean Parkway daily, from 1 P.M. to 6 P.M.-ES 6-0009

Oneg Shabbat for Girls:

The Shaare Zion Congregation proudly announces a Shabbat program for girls 6 to 11 years old. Every Sabbath afternoon the girls will meet in the Talmud Torah Building 2109 East 5th Street (directly behind the congregation) from 2:30 to 3:45 P.M. The program will consist of refreshments, songs, and dances and interesting stories of Jewish content.

Study Groups Meet Saturday Afternoon:

Now that the days are longer, the classes which used to convene Saturday night after Arbit—now meet every Saturday afternoon—1½ hours before Minha. A large number of study groups meet weekly and it is hoped that the community will take advantage of the opportunities being given them to increase their knowledge and appreciation of Judaism.

It's That Time Again! ANNUAL U.J.A. LUNCHEON

(Sponsored by Mrs. Alice Shalom) at the Shaare Zion Congregation April 4, 1967 at 12 Noon GIFTS — ENTERTAINMENT Don't Miss It! It's The IN Thing To Go To!

MAGEN DAVID YESHIVAH

Registration Now Open For September 1967 School Year For Nursery - Kindergarten, First Grade and Higher CL 9-2827

BARTON'S

Owned by A. Dweck Candy Baskets - Israeli Gifts Wedding Boxes For All Occasions

1508 SHEEPSHEAD BAY ROAD Between East 15 - East 16 Street

NI 6-5730

Near Avenue Z

MUNDUS TOURS

Offers Special Groups to Israel/Europe
Purim Tour — 20 days Israel — 10 day
Europe. March 12-March 31-April 10
\$499.00

PASSOVER TOURS

No. 1 — 21 days Israel, April 19 - May 19 \$835.00

No. 2 — 30 days Israel. April 22 - May 23 \$845.00

No. 3 — 15 days Israel - 5 days Europe. April 19 - May 3 - May 10 — \$875.00 No. 4 — 23 days Israel - 8 days Europe. April 22 - May 16 - May 23 — \$1065.00 The Above Groups are Complete

Package Tours Transportation Only - \$399 and up 347 FIFTH AVENUE

(Corner 34th Street) New York, N. Y.

Tel. 689-0960

Open Sunday

DIAL-A-GIFT PHONE SERVICE

THE YELLOW DOOR LTD

Gifts - Decorative Accessories - Jewels Bridal Registry - Free Delivery Service Daily—11 A.M.-5:30 P.M.

1411 AVENUE M, BROOKLYN Sallee Bijou 998-7382 Gladys Shabot

RUTTA'S

Wholesale Syrian Groceries

Buy Your Purim Holiday Nuts On Special Now

Shelled Walnuts	99c	lb.
Shelled Filberts	99c	lb.
Shelled Almonds	99c	lb.
Fila Fresh Daily	79c	lb.
Konafa		

1829 CONEY ISLAND AVENUE Brooklyn, N. Y.

HANAN'S DISCOUNT YARNS

Complete line of finest brand yarns and accessories at discount prices.

Closed Saturdays

Open Sundays

1807 KINGS HIGHWAY

Extra 10% discount wit hthis ad

HAROLD'S FOR PRESCRIPTIONS

2272 McDONALD AVENUE Corner Avenue U

Brooklyn, N. Y.

Passover Greetings

The C.B. will publish a special column of Passover Greetings, in the next issue. For the minimum contribution of \$2.00 we will print the name and greeting for all to see. Please call Selma Cohen, ES 5-9288, if you want to be included.

HOUSES FOR SALE

6 Room Ranch House on Ocean Parkway -30×140 lot - Fully Detached $-1\frac{1}{2}$ Bathrooms - Finished Basement. For Appointment Call Sunday 336-6571.

FOR SALE

Very desirable Corner House on Quentin Road. Center Entrance, Hall. 7 Rms, $3\frac{1}{2}$ baths, Seen by appointment only. DE 9-2291, Evenings.

C & S SKULL CAP CO.

Hebrew Books and Religious Articles Records, Silver, Giftware, Crystal We Will Not Be Undersold

1265 CONEY ISLAND AVENUE 258-9696

Sholom Hecht

Open Sunday

DR. HAIM L. FUERTE

Dentist

1701 AVENUE U Brooklyn, N. Y. DE 6-0555

LESTER'S Boys and Girls Shoppe

"New Spring Fashions" Boys - Girls - Teens

2411-19 CONEY ISLAND AVENUE ES 5-7337

TR 1-9300

TEL-CAR LIMOUSINE LTD.

Group Riding Our Specialty

From Your Home to Mid-Town Manhattan Limousines Available for All Occasions

\$1.50 Per Person

PHYLLIS LABOZ

Falls - Wiglets - Wigs

at wholesale prices

GE 8-3480

Afternoons and Evenings

JOSIE'S GROCERY STORE *Full line of Kosher, Syrian and American Products

511 AVENUE U Brooklyn, N. Y.

J. & M. HENA

339-9680

CL 3-9600 - 1 - 2 - 3 - 4

BEST REALTY CO.

Serving the Midwood Area Residential Sales and Apt. Rentals Main Office:

2926 AVENUE J (Cor. Nostrand Ave.)
Brooklyn, N. Y.

Tel.: NI 5-5618 - 9

NI 5-8751

THE WAVERLY FLORIST, INC.

Flowers of Distinction Call and Charge

1322 AVENUE U Corner East 14th Street Brooklyn, N. Y.

Shaare Zion Scout News

Troop 901 was awarded the unit honor strip of 1966 for their troop flag. They were one of three chosen from 305 Brooklyn units. Quite an honor, boys!

BOOKS FOR GI'S

Scoutmasters Ralph Setton and Isaac Sultan instituted a new drive for their boys. They're going to collect paperback books for our G.I.'s in Vietnam. Call Ralph at 336-6550 (Evenings), if you have any books to contribute.

BLIZZARD K.O.'S HIKE

After announcing that "Come rain, shine or snow, the Father and Son Hike will take place," a blizzard arrived and it was called off. The Dads weren't sorry, but the boys were. Don't worry Boys, We'll get them in the Spring!

Down With DUPLICATIONS

If you receive more than one bulletin... Please let us know and spare us the printing and mailing costs. Mrs. Ceil Tobias, Circulation Manager, 50 Avenue P, 236-6587.

645-4000

Free Delivery

DAVID'S

Kosher - Syrian - American Food Center Fruits and Vegetables

Closed Saturday

day Open Sunday 618 AVENUE S

438-9312

KUMZITS

"Shishkabob Spot"
Kosher Israeli Snacks
KaBob's-Shishlik, Thina, etc.
5505 — 13th AVENUE
Shomer Shabbas

232-5668

232-5568

BROOKLYN - QUEENS WASHING MACHINE SERVICE

WASHER-DRYER-DISHWASHER \$2.00 off Service Call with this Ad 8015 18th AVENUE

DE 6-4040

DE 9-9591

JOE'S

Kosher Delicatessen - Restaurant Caterer

— Prompt Delivery —
Banquet Rooms for 50 Persons & More
Set Up On Your Table with Ferns
Catering for All Occasions

545 KINGS HIGHWAY

(At East 4th Street)

SPOTLIGHT

PEOPLE IN PROFESSIONS

(Many members of our community are unaware of the fact that we have successful men in profesional fields and we hope to interview several of them in different fields so that you may be acquainted with them.)

Local Lad Loves Law

Lean, handsome Abraham Shalo is perhaps one of the first Brooklynborn men of our community to enter the field of Law. He was educated in the local public schools and got his B.A. degree at Dartmouth College and his LL.B. (Law Degree) from the School of Law at N.Y.U.

All this was accomplished after serving a good portion of his youth in the Armed Forces. He served with the Army Intelligence in the Pacific during World War II and was a candidate for Officers Training School when it was ended.

For a period of six years he was appointed Chief Counsel to the Dept. of Investigations of the City of N. Y. This position was terminated with the change of administration in March, 1966.

His work with such organizations as B'nai Brith, the Masons and the Roosevelt Democrat Club of Brooklyn (19th district) also keeps him quite busy. He has just been declared Master of his Mason Lodge which is an honor.

He has also been a consultant to various community organizations including the Yeshivah, Shaare Zion and particularly, the "Rodfeh Zedek". He loves law, and has no regrets about entering the profession. It should be remembered that Abe was one of the leading forces that motivated the Committee in the construction of the present Yeshivah Building.

BEachview 2-0404 - 0478

BEACHVIEW FLORISTS

"Say It With Flowers"
Flowers For All Occasions
6617 BAY PARKWAY
At Sea Beach Station
Brooklyn, N. Y.

837-1300

BE 2-2199

JAMARC FLORIST

Flowers For All Occasions
Wedding Specialists - Artilcial Flowers
Plants and Trees
6423 BAY PARKWAY
Brooklyn, N. Y.

STYMIED IN YOUR PRESENT OCCUPATION?

Feel you are making very little progsess? Pay increases slow and dependent on years of service and seniority? Dream of running your own business? Want to control your own destiny? And earn what you believe you're worth?

Contact

LOUIS MASSRY

ES 6-6311 - DE 9-7400

For An Outstanding Sales Opportunity

An Equal Opportunity Employer

ABOUT 65% DISCOUNT

Only Finer Class Merchandise

You Can Shop Close To Home

ITALIAN - FRENCH LADIES WOOL KNIT SUITS AND FAMOUS AMERICAN MAKES

Pants - Suits - Sweaters - Dresses - Slacks - Shells - Shoes - Bathing Suits

NEW SPRING MERCHANDISE

YOU CAN SHOP AT MY HOME

LAYAWAY PLAN INVITED

ANN STERMAN

1312 EAST 5th STREET

Between L and M

CASHIER WANTED FOR RETAIL STORE

Dependable, Reliable, Capable of Assuming Responsibility

Experience Not Necessary

CL 2-1606

Good Salary

From 8:00 A.M. — 4:00 P.M.

Weekdays Only - No Saturday

Call Al Hanan - 565-0621

DE 2-0682

Buy Retail at Wholesale Prices

This Ad Worth \$5.00 Towards Purchase — \$1.00 on Knitwear and Sale Merchandise SALE!

ROSE SALKIN SALE!

Gowns - Cocktail - Coats - Suits - Knitwear Special Attention To Mother of Bride and Groom 180 EXETER STREET

(Manhattan Beach) — Brooklyn, N. Y.
Daily—12:30 - 5; 7:30 - 10:30 -:- Saturday-Sunday—1 - 5

PE 6-8800

EDWARD and RAYMOND SHWEKY

Equitable Life Assurance Society of the U.S.

393 SEVENTH AVENUE New York, N. Y. Tel. 376-9632

10% Discount with Ad

THE WEAR HOUSE

Famous Make Sportswear at Discount Prices LADIES, JUNIORS, PRETEENS 511 KINGS HIGHWAY Bet. East 2nd & 3rd Streets Brooklyn, N. Y.

COMMUNITY BULLETIN

Magen David Yeshivah 50 Avenue P. Brooklyn, N. Y. 11204

Return Postage Guaranteed

Non-Profit Org. U. S. POSTAGE

PAID

BROOKLYN, N. Y. Permit No. 5283

Joseph M Massip 379 Avenue T Brooklyn, NY 11223